NOTICE OF OBJECTION: HANSON GLEBE ISLAND CONCRETE BATCHING FACTORY

I and my wife wish to lodge our strongest objection to the proposed construction and operation of the “Hanson Concrete Batching Plant” at Glebe Island, NSW.

Despite the numerous objections raised by the Jacksons Landing Coalition on behalf of the affected residents of Regatta Wharf and adjacent Urban developments, the Department of Planning Industry and Environment (DPI&E) has recommended that this development should proceed stating, inter alia, that it is “in the public interest”.
 
It certainly is not in the interests of the public most closely situated to the proposed site, and most affected by the noise, dust, air pollution, truck traffic and the 24/7 hours of operation, not to mention the incessant audible noise emanating from the ships which will berth at Glebe Island to service the Batching Plant.
TRUCK TRAFFIC. The proposed plant will cause a huge increase in heavy truck traffic. Upwards of 3000 trucks a day or 21,000 trucks* a week will be driving in and out of Glebe Island, on top of the hundreds of additional trucks each day servicing the silos at Cement Australia and the MUF. (*Source: Hanson Submission).
All of these trucks must use James Craig Road, the only road in and out of Glebe Island and will add instant overload to the new road infrastructure around the Anzac Bridge and WestConnex, not to mention substantial airborne pollution to the inner west. The access to the White Bay Cruise terminal will be directly adversely affected.

The State Government claims to support the Community by developing open parklands and spaces for residents and others to enjoy community leisure pursuits. By allowing this Glebe Island Concrete Factory and all associated operations to proceed, it puts the lie to the policy position of the State Government and its Agencies which have considered this proposal; all of whom have not accepted the objections and petitions from those of us who are directly negatively affected by this proposal. 

We chose to live in the inner city area because we could minimise our dependence of private and public transport, thereby contributing to the widely-held aspiration for pollution reduction. How misled in our thinking were we?

Our plea to the IPC is: 
· reject this Hanson proposal outright:  you will be acting in the public interest;
· Do NOT destroy Urban Living.

Your faithfully,

Leslie Jeays Lilley
1304/42 Refinery Drive
Pyrmont NSW
0414 253 048
jeayslilley@outlook.com
